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      October 14, 2024 

 
Via electronic mail only 
Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re: Docket No. DE 24-070 
 Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy  
 Proposed Procedural Schedule and Request to Set Hearing Dates  

Chairman Goldner: 

Consistent with the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) 
September 27, 2024 Procedural Order, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a 
Eversource Energy (“Eversource” or the “Company”), has collaborated with the parties in the 
above-captioned proceeding to develop a procedural schedule consistent with the Commission’s 
directives.   

The majority of parties have agreed to the attached jointly proposed procedural schedule, 
and no party has indicated opposition to the proposed schedule.  Specifically, the Department of 
Energy, the Office of the Consumer Advocate, Clean Energy of New Hampshire (CENH), 
Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire (CPCNH), Conservation Law Foundation (CLF), 
Mary Ellen O’Brien Kramer, New England Connectivity and Telecommunications Association, 
Inc. (NECTA), Walmart, Inc., AARP New Hampshire (AARP), and Aleksandar Milosavljevic-
Cook, have each indicated support of the proposed procedural schedule. 

As of the time of this communication, the Rate LG Customer Consortium (composed of 
Hancock Lumber Company, Inc., Monadnock Paper Mills, Inc., Pike Industries, Inc., and the 
University System of New Hampshire), and Standard Power of America have not affirmatively 
indicated support or opposition to the proposed schedule.  

In developing the procedural schedule, the parties took into consideration New Hampshire 
recognized holidays, including Martin Luther King, Jr. Civil Rights Day on January 20, 2025, and 
President’s Day on February 17, 2025, and adjusted the procedural schedule based on these state 
holidays. 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your 
consideration of this jointly proposed procedural schedule.  Consistent with current Commission 
policy, this filing is being made electronically only; paper copies will not follow. 

        

       Sincerely, 

        
Jonathan A. Goldberg, Esq. 

        
 
 
cc: DE 24-070 Service List 
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